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FROM  THE PRINCIPAL 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Tuesday 8 August 

Grade 5/6 Tune In Walk 
 

Friday 11 August 

Grade 5/6 Public Speaking REGIONAL 
 

Monday 21 August 

Cupcake Day 
 

Monday 21 - Friday 25 August 

Book Week 
 

Thursday 24 August 

Book Week Parade 
 

Thursday 31 August 

School Association Meeting 
(Please RSVP to the office by Wednesday 30 August) 
 

Tuesday 5 September 

Grade 6 tour of Riverside High School 
 

Tuesday 12 - Tuesday 19 September 

Parent/Teacher Student Conferences  

commence (Bookings essential) 
 

Tuesday 19 September  

Grade 6 Riverside High School 
 

Wednesday 22 November 

Grade 6 Orientation Day 

Grade 6 Parent Information Evening 
 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 2023 
 

Term 3 

Tuesday 25 July to Friday 29 September 
 

Term 4 

Monday 16 October to Thursday 21 December 
 

 

 

 

Student Free Days 

Friday 3 November 

Trevallyn Primary School 

AND WE’RE BACK! 

This week our Year 5/6 students have participated in our first 

public speaking competition run by the Lions Club. I was 

absolutely blown away with the skills all our students 

displayed. They were confident as they showcased their 

expertise of wacky records and in the way they engaged and 

connected with their audience. The calibre was TED-worthy, 

and all students and teachers should be very, very proud of 

their efforts, courage and excellence. 
 

School Association is as busy as ever! A huge shout out to 

our wonderful committee who are working tirelessly behind 

the scenes to ensure we have: 

• School Dance Parties 

• Trivia Night fundraisers 

• Fathers’ Day stalls 

• Dads’ group gatherings 

• Supporting Reader Leaders mornings 

• Our wonderful Canteen and Uniform shops 
 

As always, we are on the lookout for volunteers; these events 

and services cannot continue with just a few. If you are 

interested in supporting our Canteen, even as little as once a 

month or (we would love) more regularly, please contact Mel 

Payne via the front office. Throughout Term 2, we had great 

enthusiasm for supporting our Reader Leaders with up to 20 

volunteers attending the Volunteer Workshops. If you are 

one of these volunteers… THANK YOU! Please  

contact Rhona Stevenson at school so we can  

organise your induction and roster.  

WE NEED YOU! 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL.. 

WHAT ARE THE TEACHERS UP TO? 

On our professional learning day, teachers took a deep dive into 3 key areas of school improvement for 2023. Learner 

Agency through the Berry Street Education Model, a focus on progressing learning through Professional Learning 

Teams and using Data effectively through GradeXpert were explored through workshops. 

What is the Berry Street Education Model? 

“The five domains of the Berry Street Education Model correspond with developmental pathways each student must 

master in order to be ‘ready to learn’. The first focus is building their capacity to manage the learning ready skills and 

then nurturing student willingness to engage: 

Body: Building students’ capacity by increasing physical regulation of the stress response, de-escalation and focus. 

Relationship: Nurturing on-task learning through relational classroom management strategies. 

Stamina: Creating a culture of academic persistence by nurturing resilience, emotional intelligence and a growth 

mindset. 

Engagement: Motivating students with strategies that increase their willingness to learn. 

Character: Harnessing a values and character strengths approach to instil students’ self-knowledge for future 

pathways.” 

https://www.berrystreet.org.au/learning-and-resources/berry-street-education-model  

As a school community, we have committed to develop a Whole School Approach for the Wellbeing for Learning 

Framework.  

Our aim is for: 

ALL Learners to 

• Use the language and strategies from the Zones of Regulation  

• Use strategies for ready for learning or ready for a challenge through Growth Mindset 

ALL Teachers to  

• Reintroduce/teach the language of Zones of Regulation  

• Engage with DECYP Wellbeing for Learning Strategy   

• Develop understanding of Berry Street Education Model through shared professional learning including 

Welcome Circles, Ready to Learn plans and Growth Mindset 

Ask your children how they have used the Zones today? What helps them to be ‘ready for learning’ or in the green 

zone? 

IT’S NEVER TOO EARLY TO START THINKING ABOUT 2024 

We know it’s a little early and we wanted to give you a heads up. Trevallyn has a very clear process that honours the 

expertise and professionalism of teachers, learners’ agency and opportunities for families to share new information. 

We are starting to plan for 2024. We know that most families have stayed very connected to their classroom teachers. 

Teachers play an active role in placing students for the following year, through working closely with you and your 

children. They have a wealth of knowledge to support these decisions and will work with children to identify peers. 

Throughout the year we know families invest in lots of outside support for children. If you have accessed an integrated 

service and have new reports and would like to discuss these or 2024 with me, please make an appointment through 

the front office. 

Firstly, we need to know from you! 

We know there are some families that will be moving on from Trevallyn. If you are planning to move interstate or to 

another school, we really need to hear from you. Please email trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au as soon as possible 

to let us know your plans. 

 

https://www.berrystreet.org.au/learning-and-resources/berry-street-education-model


TWO SAFETY MESSAGES 

1. It is so important for students to arrive after 8:30am, this is when we have our staff on Duty of Care.  

2. Never use student toilets. If you need to use facilities, please come to the front office. No adult should be in 

student toilets at any time. It is also very important to respect the spaces utilised by ABACUS. They provide an 

essential service to our school. The primary playground, bottom basketball court, multipurpose area and 

quadrangle should be available to them exclusively from 3:15pm every day.  

Thanks! 

 

Louise Corrigan 

Principal 

Trevallyn Primary School 

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION  

Term 2 was a very busy one for your School Association Committee. 

 

Last term we focused on planning the events for the rest of the year, working with the school on activities such as the 

Morning Reading Program, Illuminate Leadership Workshop, National Walk to School Day and applying for grants for 

learning resources.  We’ve also worked with DECYP on approvals to continue operating the Uniform Shop and 

Canteen. As well as meeting committees from other schools and TASSO (the peak body) to build stronger school 

communities. 

 

At our last meeting Lucia and Camille introduced the Move Well Eat Well (MWEW) programme that the Committee 

is leading the introduction of at Trevallyn.  MWEW is a Tasmanian Government initiative that supports the healthy 

development of children and young people by promoting physical activity and healthy eating as a normal positive part 

of every day.  We will have more information on this in the coming months. 

 

We also had our first Dads’ Group event of the year, with a bonfire night in the Trevallyn Recreation and Nature 

Reserve.  Around sixty dads and children had a great night around the fire enjoying each other’s company, a BBQ and 

s’mores and it was fantastic to see so many new dads to the school join us for the evening. 

 

The recent dance party was also a hit and it was fantastic to see so many families there for a fun night of dancing, 

games and celebrating the end of term.   

 

Other events planned for 2023 are: 

 

Term Three 

Trivia Night (Adults only) – Saturday 12 August 

Dads’ Group (Dads and kids) – Date and Activity TBC 

Father’s Day Stall – Week 6 

Colour Run – Date TBC 

Term Four 

Dads’ Group (Dads’ only event) – Week 7 

Christmas Carols – 20 December 

 

Our next meeting is 31 August at 6.30pm in the staff room and all members of the school community are welcome to 

attend.  If you would like to come along, please email us at tps.association@outlook.com.au to RSVP. 

 

David Badcock 

Chairperson 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL.. 

mailto:tps.association@outlook.com.au






YOUNG ARCHIES ART COMPETITION 2023 

Based on the Archibald competition, the Young Archies is a portrait competition. Students can choose to sketch or 

paint a portrait of someone known personally to them. 
 

We had some creative and detailed entries this year. 
 

Voting resulted in these winners from the Grade 3-4 and Grade 5-6 sectors. These are now entered in the State-wide 

competition. These will be in a virtual exhibition on the Young Archies Awards webpage from Monday 4 September. 
 

Congratulations to all our artists! We look forward to seeing your work online. 

BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT 

We are beginning to prepare for the Regional Primary School Basketball Tournaments over the weekends of 28 - 29  

October for Grade 5/6 students and 11 - 12 November for Grade 3/4 students.  

An opportunity to participate in this tournament is open to all students from Grades 3 to 6 regardless of experience 

or ability.  The focus of the tournament is on participation, good sportsmanship and fun.  Students will be placed into 

teams according to their experience.  There are 6 categories: 3/4 boys and girls Division A, B and C and 5/6 boys and 

girls, Division A, B and C.  

Games will be held at various times over each weekend and students will require supervision during and transport to 

and from the games.  This may require more than one trip each day. Games can/will be played at the Silverdome, St 

Patricks College, Newstead College, and Elphin Sports Centre. This information will be confirmed when the roster is 

released and shared with players approximately one week before the event. 



For NAIDOC Week we celebrated the theme, For Our Elders. We recognised how they have modelled and shared 

stories on the importance of connecting to and caring for Country. We value their legacy and wish to show respect 

and gratitude for Country as they have done for many years.  We learned of the Dreamtime story of the Mimis. The 

Mimis are spirits that come out at night to tend to and tidy the land.  
 

We carefully selected twigs, bark or leaves found in the bush and painted them. We later identified areas in the bush 

we felt needed to be treated with more care.  We discovered some big holes that had been dug out with sticks that 

were disrupting the plants roots systems, trees where bark had been removed and dead tree trunks that had been 

damaged. We also collected rubbish and put it in the bin.  
 

We hope others had the opportunity to spot the Mimi’s and identify better ways we can care for Country and our 

school.  

NAIDOC WEEK - GRATITUDE FOR COUNTRY 



LAUNCESTON DANCE COMPETITIONS 

Congratulations to all the Trevallyn students who participated in the recent Launceston Dance 

Competitions held at the Princess Theatre during the first week of the school holidays. There were 

many amazing performances and the students are to be congratulated for all the time and effort 

they dedicate to prepare for these competitions. The commitment and energy of these dancers is 

something to be admired. All students are to be congratulated on their outstanding effort and for 

shining on stage!  



TREE PLANTING 

After attending the Climate Leaders Conference, one of our Student Leadership groups have been working on a 

project to bump up our bush. They received some native seedlings for Schools Tree Day and invited students from 

each class to help plant them. Each group created a small sign and received an information page to go with their plant, 

We hope that this will inspire students to help care for our bush playground now and into the future.  



LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING - TERM 3 CALENDAR  

Please find below the outline of LiL sessions for Term 3. We are continuing to hold 2 sessions each Friday. Session 1 

is the preferred time for children who will be attending Kindergarten in 2024. These are called Pre-Kinder Sessions. 

Session 2 is catered for children from Birth – 3 years. These are called Toddler Sessions. Sessions will need to be pre-

booked in order to support numbers on-site. Please book into ONLY ONE session by emailing our office: 

trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au. If you have a Pre-Kinder child and sibling/s – all the family are welcome to attend 

the Pre-Kinder Session. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

mailto:Trevallyn.Primary@decyp.tas.gov.au






Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

BOOK WEEK 

The lead-up to Book Week is always an exciting time 

at school. There will be lots of reading and art 

activities happening. Students can add the shortlisted 

books to their Premier’s Reading Challenge logs, 

even if they have had the book read TO them in class 

or in the library. 
 

The dress-up parade is always a highlight of Book 

Week. This will happen in Week 5 (during Book 

Week). More information to follow. 
 

Here is the shortlist for 2023. 

STAY AT HOME IF UNWELL 

Protect others by keeping your child home if they’re 

unwell. This includes if they have any cold or flu-like 

symptoms.  

If you’re concerned about your child’s symptoms: 

• Contact your usual GP/medical practitioner 

• Call HealthDirect to speak to a Registered 

Nurse 24/7 on 1800 022 222. They can provide 

advice when you’re not sure what to do and 

may arrange for a call back from a GP. 

Visit www.tasafterhours.com to find medical options 

near you available on evenings, weekends and public 

holidays, including afterhours GPs, walk-in clinics and 

pharmacies. 

https://www.health.tas.gov.au/campaigns/winter-

wellness  

http://www.tasafterhours.com
https://www.health.tas.gov.au/campaigns/winter-wellness
https://www.health.tas.gov.au/campaigns/winter-wellness
https://www.health.tas.gov.au/campaigns/winter-wellness

